http://www.clairelilienthal.org

Madison 750-8603 W. Scott 749-3516

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Week of October 9th

Fri., 10/13 – Movie Night @ Madison →

Sat., $10/14 - 5^{th}$ Grade **Sand Castle Contest** @ Ocean Beach

Sat., 10/14 – SF Enrollment Fair, 9-2 pm, John O'Connell

Week of October 16th

Sat., 10/21 – Scott Site Garden Day →

Week of October 30th

Sat., 10/4 – Madison Site Garden Day →

MIDDLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS

Girls' Basketball

Fri., 10/13 – CL vs. BVHM @ BVHM

Mon., 10/23 - CL vs. Carmichael @ SOMA REC

Boys' Basketball

Fri., 10/13 - CL vs. BVHM @ BVHM, 5:00 pm

Mon., 10/23 – CL vs. Carmichael @ SOMA REC, 4:45 pm

Dear Lilienthal Families,

As many of you know, the Scott Campus is going to be getting some significant updates in the near future. The updates begin this coming summer with a 10 classroom building and a gym for our Middle School. The plans include a wonderful science lab, fitness center, innovation lab and gym for our sports teams. The plans for this building are coming along nicely and we're in the process of picking out furniture! If you'd like to see more about the plans for this project, take a look at the attached plans! This project starts in the summer of 2018 and should (fingers crossed) end in the summer of 2019.

Additionally, we are beginning the planning stages of an update on our current Scott Campus building. During this bond measure project, we'll be renovating classrooms to give them more 21st Century capabilities. The construction for that project will begin the summer of 2019 and will run for about one year. During this project, many of our classrooms will get updated whiteboards, technology, infrastructure, and there's a possibility to make the classrooms larger due to the old coat closets that each classroom has.

After the construction is done, Lilienthal will have one of the nicest facilities in the district!

We're really excited for these two projects and know that the outcomes will be wonderful for our community. In the end, we will have a facility that supports 21st Century learning and gives us the capability to host community events in a different way!

With high hopes for the future, Tyler Graff Principal, Claire Lilienthal K-8

Buy Groceries and Raise Money for Claire Lilienthal

Don't forget to order groceries from Good Eggs. From October 1 to November 30, they will donate 10% of all orders to our school. In addition, new shoppers will receive \$25 in free groceries to get started and Claire will receive an additional \$300 bonus if 30 families sign up. No membership or catch – order one time or all the time. Sign up at goodeggs.com using the code LILIENTHAL. If you sign up by October 15, enter to win a week of free dinners.

Fleet Week **Parking Lot Fundraiser THANK YOU!**

Thank you to all the parents who showed up over the holiday weekend to help CL PTA raise \$10,988 over two days during the Scott Parking Lot Fundraiser. We couldn't have done it without your assistance. Thank you to Bill Maggs for his set-up help. A special thank you to Lila and Cora Staudte (and mom, Denise Gow) for selling Halloween cupcakes, too. A HUGE thank you goes to Rahul Shah for leading this fundraising effort, and dedicating his entire weekend to CL!



Movie Night at Madison Campus

THIS Friday, October 13, 6-8:30pm! Movie Night at Madison Campus for CL K-2 students and families. Siblings are welcome. Popcorn & ice cream floats will be served sponsored by the PTA. NOTE: This is not a drop-off event. To volunteer or questions, contact: Susanne Dunnigan at Susanneice@gmail.com.

CL Annual Fund –

Only a few more weeks left to donate!

Thanks to all those that have donated so far! We are currently at 24% participation but still have a long way to go to meet our 80% participation goal. All K-5 classrooms that reach 85% receive a pizza party and those in Grades 6-8 receive a homework pass. Any amount is appreciated and counts toward class participation.

Classroom competition leaders:

Mr. Simpson (K) - 47% Ms. Lee (3rd) - 42%

Ms. Yun (4th/5th) - 40%

Ms. Lim (2nd) - 40%

Return your donation envelope with a check or credit card information or donate online at www.clairelilienthal.org/giving today!

~News from the Outdoor Classroom

Come find out what's happening in your child's garden class and help at our Community Garden Work Days, where we will do some site projects, maintenance, planting and weeding. The garden is a living classroom and needs your support! Coffee and bagels are provided. Potluck items are encouraged! Bring the whole family, as there are kid-friendly activities, and come for just an hour or the whole time!

- Scott on Saturday, 10/21 from 10am 3pm
- Madison on Saturday, Nov 4 from 9am 1pm

Howlin' Moon 1k/5k Fun Run - October 29

Online registration continues for the 8th Annual Howlin' Moon 5k/1k Fun Run, so don't delay! Please visit clairelilienthal.org/howlinmoon-run and click "Register" to secure your family's place in this year's event. STUDENTS: be sure to check out the website for step-bystep instructions on how to set up your personal website for fundraising! That way your friends and family can sponsor your participation in Howlin' Moon and help our school with important fundraising needs. If you have any questions, or you're interested in volunteering, please email Mike Zwibelman at mzwibelman@qmail.com.

Please help raise money for the 8th grade graduating class of 2018!!! We are selling navy and white plaid CL WOLVES flannel pajama pants. They come in youth and adult sizes and are super soft and comfortable. Great for the whole family and for holiday and teacher

gifts too! Pants are \$25. Click here for an order form, or print the pdf attached to this newsletter. Fill out the form, and return it to the Scott or Madison campus offices. Pajamas will be delivered to your child's classroom. For questions, email Mindy at mswagel@gmail.com. Thank you for your support!



Halloween @

Madison Campus

The Madison Campus costume parade is on Tuesday, October 31, between 9:00am-9:30am and everyone is invited! Thank you to our organizers, Ms. Shushtar and parent volunteers for making this such a special day for all kids.

Scott Campus

This year, student council will sponsor a Halloween Fashion Show. This will be the only 3 - 8 Halloween event during the day. Following is the general information; activity logistics will follow shortly. Thanks!

When: October 31st, 1:00 pm Where: Scott Campus Yard

Parents welcome.

3-5: Students will bring costumes to school and change when directed to by their teacher. No weapons of any type are allowed.

6-8: All students must come to school in their costumes and must be able to learn in them; no students will be able to change before or after the fashion show. Masks may not be worn to school; they are to be put on for the fashion show only. No weapons of any type are allowed.

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE WEEK is the week of November 27. School will be closed one hour earlier each day.

Grades K – **5 Conferences:** You should receive a notice of available parent/teacher conference slots from your child's classroom teacher if your child is in grades K – 5.

Middle School Conferences: Middle school teachers schedule conferences with priority based on need. You should receive a phone call from your child's teacher if a conference is necessary. MS Teachers will also be available for all interested parents during "Arena Conferences" in the auditorium Tues., 11/28, Wed. 11/29, and Thurs., 11/30 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Call Candy ahead of time to reserve a ten minute time slot with each teacher you wish to see. If you require more than 10 minutes with a teacher, please call to schedule a longer conference at a time other than during the Arenas.